
 

 

 

Yesterday, I spoke to all students about the Lenten period that we are presently 
immersed in as Christians. I talked about the power of ‘symbols’ in our lives, and I 
pointed out a few ‘crosses’ that we can see in our school; some were obvious crosses, 
but some were simply cross patterns in and around our playground. Essentially, I was 
just encouraging students to be aware and on the lookout for Lenten and Easter 
‘reminders’ in our everyday life. 

A bit of trivia: When I was studying to be a teacher in the mid-1980s, I had to do an 
assignment on signs and symbols of our Church; according to my research, I found out 
the three most recognisable symbols in our world back then were: 

#1 Christian cross 

#2 Shell Petrol 

#3  The ‘golden arches’ for the worlds’ most successful restaurant chain! 

I had a look on-line this week to discover things have changed a bit … The Apple logo 
and the Nike tick are ‘right up there’! 

I challenge all parents and friends to look out for ‘crosses’ throughout the rest of Lent. 
You might see them in tile patterns or even in tree branches! 

Below are several crosses found by our Y6 liturgy leaders: (Alana, Natalie, Kathy and 
Caitlin) 

 

 

COMING EVENTS  

MARCH 

Wed 20 1-2-3 Magic Session  1 

9am 

Thurs 21 Harmony Day 

Wed 27 1-2-3 Magic Session 2  

9am 

Wed 27-Fri 29 Year 5 & 6 Camp 

APRIL 

Fri 5 Staff Development Day 

Thurs 11 Cross Country 

Fri 12 Last Day Term 1 

Mon 29 First Day Term 2 

MAY 

Wed 1 Whole School Liturgy 

(ANZAC Day) 10.30am 

Thurs 9 Mothers’ Day Mass 9am 

KEEP CHECKING THE SCHOOL’S   WEBSITE 

UNDER ‘NEWS & EVENTS - EVENTS FOR 

POSSIBLE CHANGES TO DATES  

www.olddbb.catholic.edu.au 
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Kindergarten 2020: 

An important reminder for all OLD families with a child ready for K2020: Please get your enrolment applications in ASAP … I 
note that the first round of offers will go out to families on Friday 10 May. 

 

School Tours for prospective enrolments at OLD 

On the following 3 Mondays, there will be ‘school tour’ opportunities for prospective families who missed our Open Day 
earlier this month 

Monday 25/3     9-9.30am 

Monday 1/4       9-9.30am 

Monday 8/4       9-9.30am 

Families from ‘all walks of life’, who aspire to our School Vision, are welcome at OLD School 

 

Mass on Tuesdays at 8am: 

Students and Parents are reminded that you can come along to an early morning Mass at 8am each Tuesday. Simply arrive in 
the school foyer at 7.50am and a teacher will escort the students to Mass. 

Please note that the Masses are celebrated on alternate weeks at Mercy College and St Pius X College.  

 

Safety at Drop-off and Pick-up: 

Parents are reminded to never drive into the small school carpark on Archer St. Indeed, driving in and dropping students off 
is extremely dangerous. 

Parents are also reminded that Kirk St is the car pick-up area after school; students are not permitted to wait unsupervised 
out the front of the school on Archer St at home-time. 

Thank you for your anticipated co-operation regarding these important safety matters. 

 

Meeting this evening, 19.3.19 – 6.30pm, regarding ‘Transitioning from the Kindergarten Ball’ 

As per several notifications during this term, I am just reminding families about the meeting this evening (Tuesday 19 March, 
6.30pm) regarding ‘Transitioning from the Kindergarten Ball at OLD’. 

This is a meeting for any parents who might be keen to hear me talk about, and lead a discussion, regarding the reasons why 
we need to ‘transition’ to a more contemporary and more inclusive arrangement for Kindergarten students within the 
Annual OLD Creative Arts Festival.  

Following are some of the matters that will be addressed: (Please note that these matters were presented at the Term 1 P+F 
General Meeting earlier this term) 

 - NESA (NSW Education Standards Authority) Teaching and Learning Outcomes for Kindergarten Creative Arts/
PD/H/PE will be better achieved when Kindergarten classes work within the framework that classes Yrs 1-6 have been using 
for many years 

 - The gender stereotyping … particularly regarding the outdated and questionable way 6 year old boys ‘present’ 
their female partners. Essentially it is time for OLD to promote healthier social/emotional development 

 - The stress on some of the students (mainly some of the boys) who simply do not enjoy the extensive and 
repetitive debut practice sessions 

 - The expense to some families 

 - The stress on the presentation night for 6 year olds who have to contend with a 2 hours session of photos prior 
to the event 

To sum up, the new way forward will ensure inclusion of Kindergarten more fully in the Annual Creative Arts Festival (CAF) … 
Indeed, the anticipated theme for 2019’s CAF is around our school vision, “Ignite, Innovate and Include in Mercy”.  

The Principal’s Piece cont. 



 

 

 

 

Harmony day Harmony Day is coming up on Thursday 21st March and I warmly invite all parents to 
come along to our whole school liturgy in the school hall at 9am. All other information about Harmony 
Day can be found on the attached brochure – including information about what to wear to school and 
the pizza lunch. 

Harmony Day  - Pizza Lunch Don’t forget to order your pizza slices on the QKR app for Harmony Day , 
this will close at 9am Wednesday 20 March. 

 

Wellbeing week During Week 7 of each Term, the school celebrates and acknowledges our Wellbeing through Wellbeing 
Week. Last week the students had many opportunities to take care of their social, physical, mental and spiritual wellbeing 
through the range of activities offered. We had buddy reading (where children read with another class in the school), 
lunchtime handball comps with the teachers, funky sock day, special Wellbeing Lessons in class and Anti-bullying Day on 
Friday. We even did an evaluation drill to make sure our physical wellbeing is always safe and looked after at school. A really 
special feature of Wellbeing Week (which was led by our Year 6 students) was the midday mindfulness reminders. Every day 
at midday a child in each class dings the mediation bowl (our meditation bowls are so beautiful and are used in each 
classroom during soul journal and prayer time) which symbolises 30 seconds for the students to be still, silent and reflective 
of their day. Our Year 6 leaders did a great job in reminding classes to do this each day during Wellbeing Week which 
resulted in a beautiful sense of calm descend over the whole school.  

NAPLAN online on Monday evening I held a meeting for Year 3 and 5 parents to learn about NAPLAN and the changes for the 
online assessment this year. This was streamed live on our Facebook page and all parents are welcome to watch this meeting 
if you would like to learn more about these assessments. 

 

Robotics at OLD Next Wednesday afternoon the teachers will be participating in a 
Professional Learning session run by Mr Ledlin (our Eddisons guru) to learn about 
our new robotic equipment. These machines are called Eddisons and they are part 
of the lego family, which has huge advantages for learning. These robots can be 
coded by the students to conduct a range of things (which I will learn more about 
next Wednesday too!). However, they can be built upon to create new machines 
that can solve real life problems that the children will face in the Science and 
Technology programs (and other curriculum areas).  

 

National Anti-Bullying Day Last Friday the students had lessons about Anti-Bullying. These would have covered some of the 
following topics: What is Bullying? What are the types of bullying? What do I do if I think I am being bullied? What do I do if I 
see someone being bullied?  

You may wish to print off the attached poster to display in your house. 

On Monday the students were given a little card to keep with them with tips to help them if they see or hear bullying or are 
being bullied. You may like to continue this conversation at home. The Government website has some great resources: 
https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/NationalDay 

 

123 Magic On Wednesday morning (20th March 9-11am) we will be hosting our first session of 123 Magic. This parenting 
course is a great way to learn some really effective strategies and to hear stories from other parents to develop a network of 
support. For those who haven't registered yet please see the ladies in the office or email the school for registration details. 
The second session is Wednesday 27th March (participants need to attend both sessions). 

Little Athletics Program This Friday the students commence their first lesson with professional 
coaches from Little Athletics NSW. The infant classes will be having their lesson at school and the 
primary classes will be walking up to Beauchamp Park. The program covers skills such as sprinting, 
relays, high jump, discuss and modified javelin. We thank our P&F who are funding this 10 week 
program to improve student skill, increase student participation in sporting events and prepare them 
for the Athletics carnival in Term 3.  

Little Athletics Parent Helpers: On Friday we require some helpers to walk the primary classes up and 
back from the park (this is the only week we need parent helpers). We require at least two adults to 
be with the students (parent helper and classroom teacher). There may even be someone out there who wants to ensure 
they get their steps up and walk and back all day!!! Even if your child isn’t in the class, if you are able to help please email the 
school office. Thank you in advance!  

The Assistant Principal’s Piece—Miss Kirsty Thorpe 

https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/NationalDay
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Dear Parents,  

On Thursday the 21st of March, Our Lady of Dolours is celebrating a very special day, Harmony Day. 

Harmony Day is an especially important day for our school as we have a wonderful diversity of 31 

wonderful cultures! For our country, this day allows all Australians to acknowledge and celebrate our 

rich cultural diversity. It is all about inclusiveness, respect and a sense of belonging.  

On Harmony Day here at O.L.D, we want to acknowledge all the rich and wonderful diverse cultural 

backgrounds of our students.  

 

On Harmony Day we wish for all the students to:  

Wear a “touch” of orange with your school uniform 

or  

Dress in Traditional Dress  

or  

Wear an accessory which represents their culture  

 

We invite you all to come and join us for a community assembly at 9am in the school hall, to celebrate 

this special day. You are also welcome to wear a traditional outfit or a touch of orange.  

We will also be having a special pizza lunch, you can order lunch for your child on QKR ($2 per slice). 

There will be four toppings available (Cheese, Hawaiian, Peperoni and Ham & Cheese). QKR is now open 

to order pizza and will close on the 20th March. All proceeds made from the pizza lunch will be donated 

to Project Compassion.  

 

Kirsty Thorpe (Assistant Principal and EAL teacher (1.5 days)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Harmony Day 2019 



 

 

 

 
Lent: the journey continues….  
 
How is your Lenten commitment going? Perhaps you have chosen to give up chocolate or reduce your TV viewing. Teach 
your child the reason why we ‘give up’ things during Lent. It helps us to be other-centred, to not take life for granted, to be 
give ‘100%’ to helping people in need. Like exercise, Lenten practices strengthen our spiritual muscle; we master our desires 
for a loving purpose. For more ideas visit walkingtheway.dbbcso.org  
GIVE 100% TO LENT!  
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
Year 6 students introduced our school initiative of the ‘home challenge’ as a way to raise funds for project compassion. Well 
done to the students who have IGNITED into action, INNOVATED ideas and INCLUDED those in need. This is an exciting 
project to help the students develop their creative thinking, along with strengthening their sense of social justice and caring 
for others. Please send photos of you in action! Project Compassion Boxes and children’s fundraising forms have been sent 
home. Please return the optional donations in an envelope to your class teacher by Monday the 8th of April, 2019. 
 
 
Sacrament of Reconciliation- Mon 25th March at 4pm and 6:30pm  
We keep the children preparing for the Sacrament of Reconciliation in our prayers. We pray for … Cruz, Lara, Brandon, 
Rachel, Lucas, Camila, Shenali, Javien, Elise, Tristan, Ivy, Joshua, Alex, Destiny, Justin, Justin G, Joshua L, Nate, Xavier, 
Elizabeth, Noelle, Luca, Michaela, Nathaniel, Cooper, Anthony, Sean, Kristof, Vicky, Lucy & Harry.  
 
 
 
Sacramental Program- Attention Year 2-6 Parents  

In our Diocese, the ‘Children’s Sacramental Program’ is a three-stage process through which children are prepared for 

Confirmation, First Reconciliation and First Holy Communion.  

Confirmation is the first Sacrament after Baptism. Children need to be 7 years of age or older to join the program (which is 

normally Year 2). Confirmation preparation will begin in Term 2 but to prepare for this, the parish is holding a Parent Meeting 

beforehand to explain the whole program including Confirmation, First Reconciliation and Holy Communion. We strongly 

recommend parents who are new to the sacramental program attend this meeting. The meeting will be in the Church on 

Wednesday 10th April at 7pm.  

Enrolments for the 2019 Confirmation Preparation Program open Thursday 11th April via the parish website: https://

www.chatswoodparish.org.au If you have any queries about the program or the enrolment procedure, please don’t hesitate 

to contact Angela Hague at the parish office: angela.hague@bbcatholic.org.au or 94109033. 

Religious Education—Miss Camilla Brown 

https://www.chatswoodparish.org.au
https://www.chatswoodparish.org.au
mailto:angela.hague@bbcatholic.org.au


 

 

 

 

 
Adult Faith Formation 
In the spirit of inclusion, all parents, carers and members of our school community are welcomed 
to take part in the 2019 ‘Adult Faith Formation’ program. Lead by Bishop David Walker, Fr Jim 
McKeon and Gail Gill, the program provides meaningful experiences to help enrich your 
relationship with God, with each other and with the world. Please contact 
gail.gill@bbcatholic.org.au or 94109021 for more information.  
 
Sunday Morning 9am Children’s Mass: 
 
Thank you to the Kindergarten children and families that came together for our Kindy Blessing 
Mass. Despite the pouring rain, it was wonderful to see the children’s excited smiling faces! Thank you to Fr Jim, Deacon 
Kevin, Angela Hague and the parish community for making the Mass a special occasion. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The parish also invites ALL classes to the Sunday Morning 9am Children’s Mass.  Your child’s class will also have a Mass 
dedicated for their year level.  
 
**Please note Year 1 & Year 2 change** 
Year 1- 19th May Sunday 9am 
Year 2 – 16th June Sunday 9am 
Year 3 – 18th August Sunday 9am 
Year 4 – 20th October Sunday 9am 
Year 5 – 17th November Sunday 9am 
Year 6 – 8th December Sunday 9am 
 
ANZAC DAY Dawn Service Invitation  
The 25th of April will mark the ANZAC landings at Gallipoli just over 100 years ago. The Chatswood-Willoughby ANZAC Dawn 
Service Committee welcomes all children and families to come together and commemorate the sacrifice of our servicemen 
and women at the Chatswood Dawn service.  
 
The Dawn service is an integral part to igniting the spirit of the ANZACS and paying respect to those who have served our 
country. We will remember the courage, mateship and sacrifice that define us as Australians and as a nation.  
 
The Chatswood Dawn Service will be held at the Garden of Remembrance, Albert Avenue on the 25th of April (school 
holidays). The presence of school children is greatly valued by the community and we particularly welcome our Stage 3 
children to represent our school. Please contact Miss Brown if you are interested.  
 
5am Registration for march and wreath layers  
5:10am- Dawn Service march commences 
5:15am- Dawn Service 
6:10am- Tea reception  

 
 
 

Religious Education—Miss Camilla Brown 

mailto:gail.gill@bbcatholic.org.au


 

 

 

 
Special invitation to ALL Parents & Carers  
– Opening a Conversation about People Seeking Asylum 
 
Please see over for an amazing opportunity to attend a ‘table talk’ and listen to the REAL stories of people seeking asylum 
here in Australia. More than 4000 people having already been touched by this campaign, and we are extremely fortunate to 
be hosting a Table talk here at Our Lady of Dolours on the 28th of April at approximately 3pm-5pm (tbc time).  
 
No matter how much or how little you may know about people seeking asylum, we welcome you. Whatever your 
perspective, opinion or personal experience may be…. we welcome you!!! 
 
Please contact Miss Brown or our Parish social justice representative Trish to receive more information. This is an amazing 
opportunity not to be missed!    
 
Day: Sunday 28th April 
Time: 3pm-5pm (approximately) 
Location: Our Lady of Dolours Parish  
Contact: Camilla Brown via the school email   , Trish patriciaawilson23@gmail.com   

 
 

 

Religious Education—Miss Camilla Brown 
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From the Parish 

2019 

ADULT FAITH FORMATION 

     Chatswood Catholic Parish 

Our Lady of Dolours 

www.chatswoodparish.org.au 

For further information and bookings please contact 

Gail Gill 

gail.gill@bbcatholic.org.au  I 9410 9021 

THE GOSPEL OF LUKE 

Bishop David Walker will lead these sessions of exploration of the Gos-

pel of Luke. This is a wonderful opportunity to deepen your understand-

ing of the Gospel that is  proclaimed during 2019. Each session will con-

clude with guided lectio divina of a  passage from Luke. 

Parish Room Two  Tuesdays    10 - 1130am. 12, 19, 26 

February &  12, 19, 26 March 

Parish Room 3  Thursdays   7 - 8.30pm 14, 21, 28 

February & 14, 21, 28 March 

WHERE THE HELL IS GOD? 
Written by Fr Richard Leonard SJ, the book Where the Hell is God? , 

emerged from the  experience of family tragedy and explores the question 

of how to hold on to belief in a loving God in the face of suffering. You’re 

invited to engage in small group shared reading and discussion of Where 

the Hell is God?  Cost of the book will be   $20. (Fr Jim McKeon & Gail Gill)                         

Parish Room Two 

Mondays 10.30 am - 12pm  18, 25 February & 4, 11, 18, 25 

March 

Wednesdays 7 -8.30 pm  27 February, 6, 13, 20, 27 March & 

3 April 

PRIMARY SCHOOL                                  

ENROLMENT WORKSHOPS 

As part of the enrolment process for any Catholic primary school, 

parents are invited to             participate in a workshop facilitated by 

Fr Jim McKeon and Gail Gill. The workshop will provide details of the 

spiritual support offered in the parish for parents and their children. 

Parish Room Two  

Saturdays 10 - 11 am 

9 March; 11 May; 13 July; 21 September; 9 November 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Orders will be closing on COB Wednesday 20th March 

This is to ensure we receive the books before school holidays. After this date you can still order to have 

the books delivered to your home directly for a delivery fee of $5. 

To view catalogues online visit: http://www.scholastic.com.au/schools/bookclub/bc_parents.asp 

Please place order through the Scholastic Loop app or online from the website. 

Community News 

http://www.scholastic.com.au/schools/bookclub/bc_parents.asp
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